VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES  (Rough Draft)

October 18, 2005

The regular meeting of the Vine Grove Elementary SBDM Council met at 3:05 p.m. in the school media center. Members present were Mrs. Cindy Vowels, Mr. Darryl Murray, Mrs. Lora Schell, and Mr. Lonnie Dennis. Mrs. Kim Wood and Mr. Rick Bennett were absent. Mrs. Cathy Bruce was the recording secretary. 

 Mr. Murray made a motion to approve the Agenda. Mrs. Vowels seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (06.20) 
Mrs. Vowels made a motion to approve the Minutes from the September 13, 2005 meetings. Mrs. Butler seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (06.21) 

REPORTS

Technology Request – Mrs. Vowels asked permission from the council to buy a new HP Laser printer for the library. The cost is $1,025.00. Mrs. Vowels also reported that we have $10,500 in our KETS carryover fund. We have to spend $6,097.00. Mrs. Butler made a motion to approve the purchase of the laser printer. Mr. Murray seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried. (06.22)

CATS Test Results – Mr. Dennis discussed our CATS testing from the Spring of 2005.  He reported that our test scores dropped 3.7 points. Our teachers are already using extra resources for those students who need extra help. Our students just finished the MAP testing.

Budget – After reviewing the September budget, Mr. Murray made a motion to approve it. Mrs. Vowels seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (06.22)

Committee Reports – The SBDM Council reviewed the Minutes of all the Committees.

Accelerated Reader Program – Our accelerated reader program has $1,600 to spend for the school year.

Accident Report – The SBDM Council reviewed the accident reports. 

Open Records/Safe Schools Act – The council discussed the Open Records/Safe Schools Act. The Vine Grove Optimist Club is going to purchase new walkie-talkies, combination locks on two of our outside doors and a buzzer system for our doors so we will know when visitors come into the school building. We completed our Crisis Drill without any problems. We will have another drill later in the school year.

MEETING DATE AND TIME

The next SBDM Council meeting will be held on Tuesday, November 15th at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center.

INFORMATION

SBDM dues are going up to $400/year.

The school-wide reading plan is progressing. 

Some of our faculty members met and had a brainstorming session. They came up with a list of helpful ideas for our students and teachers. 

AGENDA ITEMS

Some of the agenda items for the November SBDM Council meeting will bet the school budget, ESS budget, committee reports, and accident reports.

ADJOURN

Mr. Murray made a motion to adjourn at 3:35 p.m. Mrs. Butler seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (06.23)

